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What’s that State Board Up to? 





The State Board for Community/Technical Colleges reported  that they received 47 emails and letters from faculty regarding the Declaration of Financial Emergency.  


The AFT Seattle is resending our letter detailing why we believe such a declaration is unwise. 


We know that this declaration targets only full time probationary and tenured faculty.  We believe that dealing with the budget issues at the local level is preferable to a ‘big stick’ approach.  


What can you do?


Email the members of the SBCTC –Their emails are below.


Jump in the van!  We’ll have a van to the SBCTC meeting June 9-10 in Yakima.  RSVP to Lynne Dodson – 587-5478


Check out our website for the letter to the SBCTC – 





e-mail addresses of the SBCTC members (email from home): 


Erin Mundinger (chair) � HYPERLINK "mailto:emundinger@esd.wa.gov" ��emundinger@esd.wa.gov� 


Jeff Johnson (labor rep-he’ll vote no) � HYPERLINK "mailto:jjohnson@wslc.org" ��jjohnson@wslc.org�; 


Beth Willis � HYPERLINK "mailto:eaw34@comcast.net; bwillis@wtcta.org" ��eaw34@comcast.net; bwillis@wtcta.org�


Jim Bricker � HYPERLINK "mailto:Jim.bricker@pfcenter.com" ��Jim.bricker@pfcenter.com�; 


Jim Garrison � HYPERLINK "mailto:jgarris60@aol.com" ��jgarris60@aol.com� Lyle Quasim � HYPERLINK "mailto:lquasim@co.pierce.wa.us" ��lquasim@co.pierce.wa.us�


 Sharon Fairchild � HYPERLINK "mailto:fairchs@psew.org" ��fairchs@psew.org�;


 Tom Koenninger � HYPERLINK "mailto:Koenninger@comcast.net" ��Koenninger@comcast.net� Executive Director Charlie Earl � HYPERLINK "mailto:cearl@sbctc.edu" ��cearl@sbctc.edu�





Good of the Order…


Our AFT Seattle Executive Board meets every first and third Tuesday of the month, during the quarter, at the Siegal Center from 3:00-5:00 PM 























AFT Seattle Community Colleges, Local 1789


Union Matters!  5/15/09


� HYPERLINK "http://wa.aft.org/aftseattle" ��http://wa.aft.org/aftseattle�


(206) 587-5478  





Bi-weekly summary of faculty Union happenings


�HYPERLINK "http://wa.aft.org/sccft1789"��http://wa.aft.org/sccft1789�


206-587-5478











First Bargaining Session on Savings through Salary Reductions�                                  --- Ed Ciok & Bob Markholt, Negotiations Co-Chairs


Union negotiators met on Tuesday with the administration to discuss ways to address budget cuts. AFT Seattle was expecting to discuss tenure buy out and furloughs, both voluntary and mandatory.  Administration opened with a proposal that limited furlough discussion to mandatory furloughs, tenure buyout and the suspension of sabbaticals for the next biennium. 


We asked for specific data such as savings on sabbaticals (between $150,000 and $300,000) and how those savings would be applied. We requested more accurate figures.


We do not seem to be very far apart on tenure buy out / early retirement options – we are wary of these as we do not want to lose more full time positions.  We are working on language that helps with this.


We also all noted faculty currently have the option of taking partial time off if they wish. This is already in our Agreement – Article 5.9.  This is entirely voluntary. Some faculty have indicated a willingness to do this. A message is being drafted to ask faculty about this.


We had a lot of discussion about mandatory furloughs.  We made it clear that furloughs had to be equal in proportion to salary. A furlough of a certain number of days had greater impact on faculty because of the fewer number of contract days. 


We made it clear that we want to see all the budget, revenue, and information about planned reductions in other areas – in other words, we made it clear that furloughs are the last, not the first option considered.


We also discussed instructional days for furloughs for both full and part time because this came from our meeting and survey of faculty across the colleges. As faculty discussed and pointed out – we have more instructional days than most colleges; we don’t have the same number of instructional days in every quarter; even within our district we don’t have the same number of classroom days on every campus; and all of the campuses, at one time or another, have urged that faculty use an instructional day for collaboration or assessment rather than class.  


As a union, we have a keen interest in ensuring that there is no reduction in pay without a reduction in work.  In addition, we have a keen interest in ensuring we are offering as many sections as possible, and mitigating the loss of part-time faculty positions.  We believe students are more disadvantaged by having fewer course offerings than by having one day less of instruction.  


Importantly also, this is a major budget cut.  If it is severe enough to require the loss of jobs and/or reductions in pay, we should not hide the pain from the public.  The state does not expect us to reduce the number of students we serve.  Indeed, we do not turn students away.  Yet – how can we continue to serve even more students without the funding to do so?   If we silently take non-instructional days and separate furlough days throughout the year, the public (and legislature) will just believe we are ‘trimming the fat’ – they will not know that the ‘fat’ was someone’s grocery money!  


We will meet again with administration on May 22. In the meantime, feel free to ask any questions you may have. We will be presenting specific proposals next time we meet and will make those available to faculty beforehand.  


Thank you for your support!














